
 
 
 

 

6 December 2013 
 
 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL 
7010 0290 0000 8536 1482 
 
Mr. Arron Rambach, P.E. 
Caltrans North Region 
Environmental Engineering Office – South 
703 B Street 
Marysville, CA  95901 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Subject: Notice of Termination for General Order No. R5-2008-0149, State of California – 
California Department of Transportation, Caltrans Headquarters Equipment Shop, 
34th Street and Stockton Boulevard (3400 R Street), Sacramento, 
Sacramento County 

 
 
On 22 November 2011, the Executive Officer of the Central Valley Regional Water Quality 
Control Board issued a Notice of Applicability under Order No. R5-2008-0149, In-Situ 
Groundwater Remediation at Sites with Volatile Organic Compounds, Nitrogen Compounds, 
Perchlorate, Pesticides, Semi-Volatile Compounds, Hexavalent Chromium and/or Petroleum 
Hydrocarbons. In the Notice of Applicability the project was assigned site-specific Order No. 
R52008-0149-034.   
 
Remediation was conducted under this project from 12 December 2011 to 16 December 2011 
and included injection of a total of 6,336 gallons of a 17 percent by weight solution of sodium 
persulfate into the groundwater at five locations.  Post injection monitoring was conducted 
through October 2013, unacceptable impact to secondary water quality parameters was not 
observed during or after pilot testing.   
 
You requested termination of coverage for the Project in the October 2013 Monitoring Results 
Report dated 19 November 2013.  Therefore, through this letter, General Order No. 
R5-2008-0149-034 is hereby terminated as of the date of this letter.  Invoicing for General Order 
coverage will be modified accordingly.   
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If you have any questions, please contact Vera Fischer at (916) 464-4792 or 
vfischer@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
original signed by Andrew Altevogt for 
 
Pamela C. Creedon 
Executive Officer 
 
cc: Jovel Vossler, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Rancho Cordova 
 Sue Erikson, Sacramento County Environmental Management Department, Mather 

Heather Balfour, ERM-West, Inc., Sacramento 


